SOROTIMISTS BUSINESS MEETING OCTOBER 11, 2018

Marcia opened the meeting at 12:00 with the pledge of allegiance with 14 members in attendance.

We passed the hat for SAFE's "Walk a Mile in My Shoes" to help buy shoes for the men. \$65 was collected. They also asked for volunteers to help on Friday evening at 5:30 on 3rd and Main.

Dixie said that Mikesell's has a necklace that Cindy had created for Color Cancer week and a quilt that she will raffle off. Instead of doing breast cancer awareness this year they are doing all the colors of cancer.

The President of the University will be coming to the Pac on October 17 at 2:00 sponsored by the Chamber.

Marcia will have a white ribbon party at her house at 5:30 on Tuesday. This will be to pin the white ribbon to the information card.

Sue Smith said award banquet will be held on March 6th at the hospital. Dinner will be 5:30 to 6:30 and awards will be from 6:30 to 7:30. Mary Lynn talked to one of the previous recipients and she stated that the money was greatly appreciated but the support from Soroptimist women meant so much to her. Mary also stated that we would have a presence in a hall at the Bitterroot College for Live Your Dream Scholarship. This Scholarship is due in November and after the first of year we will once again be there for our other Scholarships.

Robert Thomas was our speaker from Ravalli Valley county Recycling. They are not funded by the government, so they write grants which is most of their funding. China has stopped taking cardboard and they can't recycle glossy paper any more. Mostly tin and steel cans, phone books, magazines and newspapers. Always need volunteers.

District Meeting: Barbara June reported that it was fun, and that Saundra did a great job as speaker. She also said that our club received three certificates of recognition for our work on Live Your Dream.

Gini Rogers paid her dues so now she is an official member. Welcome Gini.

Travel gifts were auctioned, and Teri stole the gift from Patti. No hard feelings though.

Respectively submitted,
Patti Martin

Secretary